
File No. 15-1146 

PERSONNEL AND ANIMAL WELFARE COMMITTEE REPORT relative to third party 
administration services for the City of Los Angeles' Workers' Compensation Claims Program. 

Recommendations for Council action: 

1. INSTRUCT the Personnel Department and the City Administrative Officer (GAO) to report 
to Council of all claims opened for fraud, were investigations performed, and what were the 
outcomes of each one of those claims, with protected information redacted. 

2. INSTRUCT the Personnel Department to submit the new Request for Proposals when 
completed, to the Personnel and Animal Welfare Committee for consideration. 

Fiscal Impact Statement: The CAO reports that partial funding for the three Agreements is 
included in the Human Resources Benefits 2017-18 Adopted Budget for this purpose. The 
Amendments comply with the City's Financial Policies in that the City's financial obligation is 
limited to funds budgeted for services rendered in accordance with the terms of the 
Amendments. There is no additional impact on the General Fund. 

Community Impact Statement: None submitted. 

Summary: 
At a regular meeting held on February 7, 2018, the Personnel and Animal Welfare Committee 
considered a GAO report regarding third party administrative services for the City's Workers' 
Compensation Claims Program. Staff from the CAO provided the Committee with information 
regarding the amended agreement with 3 contractors. Representative from the Personnel 
Department additionally provided information about the contract extensions. After an opportunity 
for public comment, the Committee recommended that the Personnel Department provide 
additional information, as stated in the above recommendations, that was not in the GAO's report, 
regarding fraud claims. This matter is now submitted to the Council for consideration. 
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